

## Twyford Parish Council Parish Lands Committee Agenda

A meeting of the Committee will be held at 7.45 pm on Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> April 2021 via Zoom (online meeting facility).

Note to residents & members of the press: If you would like to attend this meeting, please contact the Clerk who will send you the relevant link to the Zoom meeting.

- 1. Public Questions.**
- 2. Apologies.**
- 3. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.**
- 4. Minutes dated 9th March 2021.**
- 5. Matters arising.**
- 6. Monthly reports on Parish Lands maintenance.**
  - 6.1 Village Ranger – to review the months report.
  - 6.2 Park Warden – to review the months report.
  - 6.3 Clerk's Report – to review the written report circulated with the agenda.
- 7. To review climate change actions.**
  - 7.1 Review of actions in the 0-3 months band:
    - For the Council to encompass 'zero carbon' in their visions and values. This should also be considered in the 'Engagement Plan' and 'Stanlake Pavilion project'.
    - TRHA hut project to cascade water – Graham Starkie
    - Carbon off-setting – trees (MB, JD & TR)
    - Promoting wildlife gardening – Paul Humphrey
    - Promote gardening in smaller spaces podcast (RA)
- 8. Twyford Green Taskforce. (RA)**
  - 8.1 Twyford Growers – to receive an update (meetings 17/3 & 7/4) on the project and start dates
- 9. Allotments.**
  - 9.1 Hurst Rd**
    - 9.1.1 To consider using the Hazel Copse area to create a number of small extra plots
    - 9.1.2 To consider taking on the letting the 4x TATA plots (TATA request)
    - 9.1.3 Update on SHARE Wokingham produce scheme
  - 9.2 London Road**
    - 9.2.1 Skip request £359
- 10. Millennium Garden, Jubilee Corner, Burial Ground & War Memorial.**
- 11. Bell Corner & Polehampton Corner.**
- 12. King George V Recreation Ground.**
  - 12.1 Skate Park working group update following meeting
  - 12.2 CCTV
    - Police request for recording (to note)
    - To consider whether/ how to proceed(3x quotes, sample footage and existing footage in one drive folder)
  - 12.3 Flytipping over hedge – update from resident following letter 19.03.21
  - 12.4 Brick pillars – north / west entrance – to consider quote for ivy / hedge work and alternative quotes for the pillar renovation
  - 12.5 New resident gate onto south – westerly corner – to agree to write a letter
  - 12.6 Resident email – glass and antisocial behaviour (one drive folder)
  - 12.7 To consider installing a larger bin in the play area
- 13. Stanlake Meadow.**
  - 13.1 Sports club 5 year agreement renewal –sent 19.03.21
  - 13.2 Tree planting event for 2021 -Twyford Tree Festival – report on meeting 22.03.21
    - To consider funding tree(s)
  - 13.3 To explore ideas for play equipment
  - 13.4 To consider foot paving for the benches
  - 13.5 Request of use of the field for a fund raising fete – 21.08.21 or 22.08.21
  - 13.6 Report on Stanlake Copse CROW session 07.04.21
  - 13.7 Beer festival – report on delegated decision made
- 14. Stanlake Pavilion.**
  - 14.1 Stanlake Pavilion working group – report on meeting 18.03.21
  - 14.2 Storage options following storage audit & response from The Colleton as to expected usage
  - 14.3 To consider replacing all the (11) shower valves £1467.40
- 15. Correspondence –**
- 16. Date of next meeting – Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> May 2021.**